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Kathy Cox, State Superintendent of Schools

March 31, 2006
MEMORANDUM

TO:  

System Test Coordinators

FROM:
Sharron Hunt, Ph.D.



Director of Testing

SUBJECT:    
Update for the April 17 – June 2 Administration of the Georgia 

End-of-Course Tests (EOCT)

To assist you in the Spring 2006 administration of the EOCT, the following guidelines are specified for your attention. 

There are eight courses designated by the State Board for assessment using the EOCT:  Ninth Grade Literature and Composition, American Literature and Composition, Algebra I, Geometry, U. S. History, Economics/Business/Free Enterprise, Biology I, and Physical Science.  The EOCT is the final exam for the above courses, counting 15% of the students’ final course grade.

Mathematics

For College Preparatory and College Preparatory with Distinction programs of study, students are required to show “credit or equivalency for” Algebra I (27.061), Euclidean Geometry (27.063) or Informal Geometry (27.062).  All students enrolled in these courses would take the EOCT in Algebra I and/or Geometry at the time the student has had the opportunity to learn the curriculum content.  

For the Technology/Career-Preparatory and Technology Career-Preparatory with Distinction programs, students must take, as a minimum, Algebra I or its equivalent.  These students will take the EOCT at the time they have completed the course(s) that fulfill(s) this requirement. If Tech Prep students are enrolled in a Geometry course, they will take the Geometry EOCT.

If middle school students are completing a course covering the Algebra I QCC, they should take the EOCT regardless of whether they are receiving high school credit.

Reminders:

· Spring mid-month electronic scores will be included with the spring summary reports.

· The standard setting process was completed in December for the EOCT newly aligned with the GPS.  These included Ninth Grade Literature and Composition; American Literature and Composition; Physical Science; and Biology.  Cut score and scaling recommendations were approved at the January Board meeting. The cut 

scores and scale scores for these four tests differ from the previous QCC-based versions of these tests; therefore longitudinal analysis using scores obtained prior to the 05/06 school year are not possible.

· If you plan to administer some/all of the EOCT online during the spring window, the dates for online administration need to fall within the 10-day testing window selected by your system. In addition, please notify Pearson Educational Measurement as to which EOCT you are giving online, as well as the dates and approximate number of students involved. Notify Pearson at gaeoct@pearson.com

· Please note the State-Directed Use Only Box on the Answer Document.  These first 2 columns are reserved for reporting testing irregularities.  Should a testing irregularity occur during the administration, contact Dr. Melinda Mollette to report the irregularity.  Instructions will be given for coding the irregularity.  Document the situation on the System Coordinator Testing Irregularities Documentation Form and follow the instructions provided by the GaDOE.  Some situations may result in the invalidation of the student’s work and/or reporting to the Professional Standards Commission.  Guidance will be provided in these situations for proper documentation and reporting.  The last two columns of this section are to be used by psychoeducational programs and the Georgia Virtual School to report their assigned facilities identification code.  The two-digit code should be marked for all students who are served at a psychoeducational facility or through the Georgia Virtual School.  This information is being collected in order to provide summary reports to each center.  Codes for these programs are attached at the end of this memo.
Receipt of Materials:

· Materials will begin to arrive in systems on or about March 31, 2006.  For ease of distribution, materials are boxed and labeled with school names.  Please make certain you have security procedures in place for School Test Coordinators to receive and verify test materials.  School Coordinators should sign for receipt of materials and verify amounts in boxes.  

· If you receive your materials prior to Spring Break, please be certain they are all secured while the building is unoccupied.  Please make arrangements with your delivery carrier in case secure materials are delivered while you are out of the office for Spring Break.

· Additional materials may be ordered via the SchoolHouse website.


Administration:
· All EOCT must be administered and supervised by a Georgia-certified teacher.  All Examiners and Proctors should be trained in test procedures prior to test administration.

· All students enrolled in an EOCT course, regardless of grade level, must be administered the EOCT in order to receive credit for the course. A student may not

“opt out” of an EOCT and still receive credit for the course.  If they are absent on the day of the test, they should be scheduled for a make-up testing session during the spring window.  If students are administered the test and refuse to complete it, the PTNA (“Present Test Not Attempted”) bubble should be used to indicate their refusal to participate.

· Maintaining test security and test integrity is critical.  Students and teachers need to understand test protocols and the ramifications of not following testing procedures. Please ensure examiners are circulating the room, monitoring student behavior during the test. 

· If the student fails a course with a final grade below 70, no credit will be earned.  When the student repeats a course to earn credit for graduation, he/she would participate in the EOCT at the end of the repeated course so that the final course grade can be calculated.  EOCT scores will not be ‘banked’. 

· If you plan to administer one or more EOCT online, make sure to review the checklists and print the manuals provided on the EOCT Resources page at http://etest.pearson.com/customers/georgia/eoct/index.htm  This page contains pdf files for each document required during online testing.

Pickup of Student Answer Documents:
· You were provided with either UPS/ARS Next Day Air labels or K-2 Logistics airbills for the return of your answer documents.  You will not need to call for a pick-up if you received UPS/ARS labels; UPS will pick-up on their regular route. If you received K-2 Logistics airbills you will need to call the number on the airbill for pick-up. Use these labels/airbills and the purple Pearson Educational Measurement label(s) with the Iowa City address to return your system's EOCT answer sheets and class identification sheets.

· All testing materials are your responsibility until they leave the building.  EOCT answer sheets and completed class identification sheets must be picked-up on or before June 2, 2006.   Please refer to page 13 in the Test Coordinator's Manual for instructions on the assembly of these materials.  Please mark boxes as: 1 of 3, 2 of 3, etc.  If you received UPS-ARS labels, each box will need to have an UPS/ARS label on them.  NOTE: You have up to 4 pick-ups to return your answer documents.  Please use the Next Day Air labels/Airbills only for answer documents.
Pickup of Student Test Booklets 

· Enclosed in your packet are UPS/ARS Ground labels/ or a freight bill of lading marked, "Use to Return Test Booklets”.  Use this freight bill of lading or UPS/ARS labels and the white Pearson Educational Measurement label(s) with the Iowa City address to return the EOCT test booklets.  You must call the carrier (freight only) at least 24 hours in advance to arrange your pick-up of test booklets. All testing materials are your responsibility until they leave the
building.  Please call the phone number listed on the top of the freight bill of lading to arrange the test booklets pick-up. If you were provided with UPS/ARS labels you will not need to call for a pick-up, UPS will pick-up on their regular route.  
· EOCT test booklets must be picked-up on or before June 5, 2006.    Do not return any manuals, scratch paper, unused/voided answer documents or unused/voided class id sheets; these are to be destroyed at your system. It is very important that you include the number of boxes on the freight bill of lading before they are shipped. (Please mark boxes as: 1 of 3, 2 of 3 etc.).  The carriers will pick-up at your shipping address/location at any time during the scheduled day. If you are unavailable for that scheduled day, please make arrangements with a reliable person to be responsible for the pick-up of materials in your absence. 

 

NOTE:  The return address that is printed on the UPS/ARS labels/K-2 Logistics Airbill or freight bill of lading is the address that Pearson Educational Measurement has on file as the System's shipping address. If the address is incorrect, you will need to go to the SchoolHouse web site and make the correction.    

Resources:

· Please remind your school test coordinators and teachers that study guides and sample items are available for each of the EOCT at  http://public.doe.k12.ga.us/ci_testing.aspx
If you have questions regarding the EOCT assessments and corresponding courses, please contact Dr. Melinda Mollette at 404-656-5975 or mmollett@doe.k12.ga.us
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